
NORTH HERTFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING TO MAKE 
 

                                THE NORTH HERTFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
(WEST HILL, GRAYS LANE AREA HITCHIN, ZONE J) (CONTROL OF PARKING) ORDER 

2015 
(AMENDMENT) ORDER 2022 

 
Proposals 
 
The proposal is described in the attached draft Traffic Regulation Order and plan as well as 
Public Notice of proposals. 
 
North Hertfordshire District Council proposes to add a small number of properties eligible for 
parking permits into the recently made Controlled Parking Zone Order described as Zone J.  
 
Supporting Information 
 
Following representations made to the Zone J Controlled Parking Zone Traffic Regulation 
Order, the Council has recognised that a small number of properties were omitted from the list 
of properties eligible for parking permits in Zone J. 
 
The properties to be added are Nos 20 and 21 Old Park Road, 4, 5 and 6 Walsh Close, 52 
Pirton Road and Two Ways, Lucas Lane.  Representations from residents of these properties 
confirm that they use the streets included in Zone J to park their own or their visitors cars on a 
regular basis. The properties 52 Pirton Road and Two Ways, Lucas Lane have their vehicular 
access off High View and West Hill respectively. 
 
The Council does not wish to prevent residents or their visitors from parking on streets within 
reasonable walking distance of properties. 
 
The Council considers that adding 7 additional residential properties to the list of those 
properties eligible for parking permits in Zone J will not be significantly detrimental to the 
operation of Zone J.   
 
No other changes are proposed to Zone J. 
 
   --------------------------------------------------------- 
Further Information 

The proposed Order and Plans can be viewed at: 
 
https://www.north-herts.gov.uk/hitchin-parking-review 
 
Any comments or objections must be sent by email to mark.hindmarch@north-herts.gov.uk  or 
in writing, stating the grounds on which they are made by 5.00pm on ########### to the 
contact options set out below. 
 
For further information on the above proposal, please contact Mark Hindmarch, North 
Hertfordshire District Council, PO Box 10613 Nottingham, NG6 6DW 


